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SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION

THE NATIONAL MUSEUM OF HISTORY AND TECHNOLOGY
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20560

Received from Margaret B. Klapthor, Curator of Political History
thru Betty Monkman, Office of the Curator of the White House, one
green chiffon scarf ﬁatching the gown which represents Mrs. Gerald
Ford in the Collection of Dresses of the First Ladies of the White

House.
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Secretary to Mrs. Ford
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SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION

THE NATIONAL MUSEUM OF HISTORY AND TECHNOLOGY
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20560

September 16, 1976

Ms. Nancy Chirdon
The White House
Washington, D.C.

Dear Nancy,

I am enclosing the Deed of Gift for the dress which Mrs. Ford has
given to the First Ladies Collection. You will notice I included the
scarf in the things to be accessioned. If you decide to take it back
to the White House we can just cross it off, but if it is to stay,
this will save the necessity of a second Deed of Gift.

Please call me when you are ready to came over to the Museum.
We would be happy to have any of you at any time. It has been a
great pleasure working with you and the other members of Mrs. Ford's
staff.

Mrs. Ford might 1like to know that the Grand Rapids Chapter of
the League of Women Voters has sent us the letter in which Mrs. Ford
acknowledges her membership in the Ieague. We think this will be an
interesting addition to the cases in the hall in which we exhibit
material relating to the First ladies.

The photograph is sent with our campliments.
Sincerely,

™ va%w«LL Ry K(\a_\,ffkm ¢

Margaret B. Klapthor
Curator
Division of Political History
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GERALD R. FORD LIBRARY

ITEM TRANSFER FORM
The item described below has been transferred from this file to:
X Audiovisual Unit
Oversized Container
Book Collection

Ford Museum in Grand Rapids

Item: 1 black-and-white photograph of First Lady Betty Ford viewing the most recent additions
to the collection of First Ladies gowns at the National Museum of History and Technology.
Photo courtesy of the National Museum of History and Technology, Smithsonian Institution.

The item was transferred from: Betty Ford White House Papers

Box 9
Folder: First Ladies Gown Collection (Smithsonian)

ACCESSION NUMBER (A/V & Museum Transfers only): 1979-NLF-010

Initials/Date SD/3-15-2017










